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CULTURAL SERVICES BOARD MINUTES 

Tuesday, August 24, 2010 

4:30 P.M. 

 

LOVELAND MUSEUM/GALLERY 

503 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Loveland, CO 80537 

 

 

The August 24, 2010 meeting of the Cultural Services Board was called to order at 4:38 p.m. by Kris Ortmann 

in the Upstairs Conference Room of the Loveland Museum/Gallery.  

 

Board members present: Kris Ortmann, Rose Watson, Peggy Schwarz and Jan DesJardin. Also present were 

Cultural Services staff members Susan Ison, Jan Sawyer, Jennifer Cousino, Kim Akeley-Charron and Michelle 

Standiford.  

 

Additions/Changes to the Agenda 

 

 The Museum Reports section was amended as follows: 

 De-accession – Jennifer Cousino 

 Accreditation  

 Cherry Pie – Kim Akeley-Charron 

 Summer Concerts – Kim Akeley-Charron 

 

 

Additions or Corrections/Changes to the Minutes 

 

There were no changes or corrections to the July 27
th

, 2010 minutes. Peggy Schwarz moved to accept 

the July 27
th

, 2010 minutes; Rose Watson seconded. All approved. 

 

Board Reports 

 

Kris Ortmann has had the opportunity to work with Sandi Elliott, the new Front of House Coordinator 

for the Rialto Theater. Kris felt that Sandi is doing a wonderful job and was pleasant to work with. She 

felt staff did a wonderful job selecting her for this position. 

 

Museum Reports 

De-Accession 

Museum staff has been cleaning out the downstairs storage room and removing old items from the 

historical collection that were being housed in this room. Most of these items do not have records 

and are in very bad condition. Jennifer is recommending that the Board consider de-accessioning 

these items and removing them from our permanent collection. These items include: 

 One Box of Books – Approximately 30 books, final inventory will be included on de-

accession form. Books in this set were moldy and damaged beyond repair. Rose Watson 

suggested that in lieu of discarding these books in the trash that they are taken to the 

recycling center.  

 Acrylic Painting – no artist or donor listed. No history is known for this painting. 
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 Hospital Gurney – donated in 1991. The cover is torn and the metal legs are broken off. 

There is no history on where this gurney was used or how it relates to local history. The 

metal legs will be removed and taken to the recycling center as well. 

 2 Taxidermy Mounts – deer heads. Jennifer will check with the School District to see if 

they can use them or if the Parks Department would like them for the education center at 

Viestenz-Smith Mountain Park. There is no history on when these mounts were donated 

and there are concerns about chemicals used in the preservation process.  

 2 Mattresses & 1 Box Spring – possible bug infestation. 

 

Peggy Schwarz motioned to accept Jennifer’s recommendations to de-accession and discard the 

above listed items. Jan Desjardin seconded the motion, all were in favor. Motion passed. 

 

Accreditation 

The accreditation visit is coming up on September 16
th

. The accrediting committee will plan to meet 

with Juanita sometime during their visit. Major preparations are underway at the Museum with staff 

cleaning and organizing all areas of the Museum. Special cleaning for the historical exhibit areas 

needs to be scheduled. The Board was asked if they would like to assist with this cleaning. Peggy, 

Kris and Jan volunteered and the date is scheduled for September 13
th

 from 10am – 2 pm.  

 

Cherry Pie  

Kim Akeley-Charron presented the final report for the Cherry Pie Celebration (see attached). In-

kind sponsorships were tremendously valuable this year. Kim also felt that having a professional 

sound service greatly improved the quality of the concerts and would like to have that fee amount 

worked into next year’s budget again. She discussed possible things to change/improve for next 

year’s event as well as possible additions to the event. Kim mentioned that some guests arrived to 

the event assuming that there would be additional food as well as the cherry pie. The Board 

discussed the possibility of allowing additional food vendors to provide dinner options. The concern 

was raised to have the food be simple and pre-prepped in order to allow for fast service. Other 

concerns were to not have too many vendors and possibly use the downtown restaurants as vendors 

if possible. Staff will discuss this further with next year’s planning. Kris mentioned that the fans 

were a big hit and Kim really felt that having a person distribute them was better than just setting 

them out. Staff will also pursue not seeking financial sponsorships next year as the event does bring 

in enough money to cover all its costs. Councilwoman Donna Rice called Susan and wanted all to 

know how the nice the event was. 

 

Summer Concerts 

Kim presented the final report for the 2010 Summer Concerts (see attached). It was another very 

busy year with strong attendance numbers and good weather with minimal impact from rain. The 

Elders were moved to the Hammond Amphitheater this summer due to rain, but the event worked 

really well at this facility and will probably be utilized for this group again in the future. This 

facility accommodates the larger crowds better. Facility staff again provided great support to the 

concerts this year.  

 

This was the second year that we worked with Engaging Loveland for dual promotion with the 

summer rack card. Community members have voiced their appreciation for this one-stop card for all 

of Loveland’s summer activities.  

 

Concerns were raised that the front desk of the Museum did see a lot more phone calls this year as 

the afternoons progressed and the clouds rolled in. Kris inquired if there was a better way to get the 
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information out to the public to alleviate some of these calls and provide more accurate information. 

Staff will look into the possibility of using the special events hotline as well as promoting updates 

on Facebook and the website. Staff may also consider using Constant Contact for summer concert 

update emails. 

 

 

Rialto Report 

Rialto Bridge Update 

Dena and Juanita have volunteered to serve on the subcommittee to pick the artists for the Rialto 

Bridge design. The committee has met and narrowed the artist submissions to three. The Visual Arts 

Commission met and from those three, chose David Griggs as the finalist. The selection process 

went really well. Beginning tomorrow morning, the design committee, along with Jan and Susan, 

will now meet every Wednesday through October 27
th

 to continue refining the design. 

 

Fall Events Previews 

The Volunteer Picnic Dinner for Rialto volunteers will be held on Monday, August 30th at 5pm at 

Fairgrounds Park. The Board is invited to attend and celebrate the hard work given by the Rialto 

volunteers this past year.  

 

The Rialto Theater will be dark for the next two weeks. Maintenance and cleaning will be 

conducted during this time. Tech staff is installing a sound relay switch making it easier to turn on 

the various components of the sound system as well. Shows will resume on Labor Day weekend and 

the schedule will be full through December 19. Moonlighting Teachers is currently loading in and 

their shows sell out each time. The Rialto will be bringing the Hot 8 Brass Band on October 1
st
 and 

Darren Beachley and the Legends of the Potomac on October 15
th

. They will be doing some school 

shows for grades K-2 with If You Give a Cat a Cupcake. 

 

In Closing 

Kris asked for a follow-up from last month regarding her question about the e-newsletter’s header 

where it states to click to confirm your continued interest in receiving the newsletters. Michelle 

Standiford checked with Constant Contact, the e-mail service, and they said it was just a standard 

phrase that was used on all the templates. They added it in case it was ever needed due to new 

regulations. In the meantime, we are able to de-activate that from appearing on the newsletters and 

Michelle will do that with all future emails unless it becomes a required feature.  

 

The next Cultural Services Board meeting is scheduled for September 28, 2010 at 4:30 pm in the 

Loveland Museum/Gallery conference room.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:40 pm with a motion from Jan DesJardin and a second from Rose Watson. 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Michelle Standiford 
















